Office of the General Counsel

’ VA P. O. Box 5400

National NuclearSecuntyAdmmrslratmn Albuquerque, NM 87185

APR 2 4 2018

I - Department of Energy
'DQ;,\ National Nuclear Security Administration

Mr. Tom Clements
SRS Watch

1112 Florence Street
Columbia, SC 29201

Dear Mr. Clements:

This letter is the final response to your December 19, 2017 Freedom of Information Act (FOIA)
request. You requested a copy of the following:

1. All documents and attachments — including emails. memos and written plans
— related to the receipt at U.S. Department of Energy sites, including the
Savannah River Site, of nuclear weapons and Special Nuclear Material
removed from North Korea.

2. All documents related to storage.and disposition at U.S. Department of
Energy sites, including the Savannah River Site, of plutonium and/or highly
enriched uranium (HEU) received from North Korea, either in raw form or
in the form of plutonium pits or HEU components removed from North
Korean nuclear weapons or its weapons program.

Your request was originally sent to the Department of Energy Headquarters (DOE HQ) for
processing. DOE HQ transferred your request to our office for processing and it was received in
this office on January 8, 2018.

We contacted the Office of Defense Nuclear Proliferation (NA-20) about your request. NA-20
conducted a full search of all files and did not find documents responsive to your request.

There are no charges to you for processing your FOIA request. If you have questions, please
contact Erica White by e-mail at erica.white@nnsa.doe.gov. or write to the address at the top of
this page. Please reference Control Number FOIA 18-00077-EW.

Sincerely,

Jane Summerson
Authorizing & Denying Official



